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Senator Scullion asked: 

 

What is the extent of the cost to the Aboriginals Benefit Account for the Office of Township 

Leasing to manage the township leases in Alice Springs? 

 

 

 

Answer: 

 

In December 2009 the Executive Director of Township Leasing (on behalf of the 

Commonwealth) entered into 40 year subleases with the relevant housing association of each 

of seventeen Alice Springs Living Areas (town camps).  

 

Section 64(4A) of the Aboriginal Land Rights (Northern Territory) Act 1976 (ALRA) 

provides that the Minister may direct amounts be debited from the Aboriginals Benefit 

Account (ABA)  in relation to administering leases held by the Executive Director of 

Township Leasing. 

 

The total operational expenditure for administering the town camp leases in Alice Springs to 

date is $19,172.  Because the leases of the town camps are not a township lease under section 

19A of the ALRA, there was no upfront payment drawn from the ABA for leases. 

 

It is anticipated that the cost of completing cadastral surveys for the seventeen Alice Springs 

Living Areas will be a further $290,262.  

 


